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	Town of Groton Massachusetts
Great Pond Advisory Committee

Minutes



October  8, 2020

Present: Woodle, Luening, Kaleta, Wheatley, Prest
Guests: Steve Beard

Virtual meeting called to order at 7:01 pm

Meeting Minutes:

The July minutes were approved after a motion by Wheatley seconded by Kaleta on roll call vote of 4-0, Prest abstaining.

Financial report: Luening has purchased two buoys and will leave receipt to be signed by committee members at Town treasurer’s office.

Cyanobacteria Briefing Woodle gave a briefing on the closure of Bare Hill Pond in Harvard due to an algae bloom. It took some convincing of Harvard’s B of H to take this seriously enough to test the water and notify town by reverse 911 call. Selectboard was much more supportive. Following testing by the State, the bloom was determined to be below toxic levels.

The lesson here is for GPAC and GLA to be aware of this potential and find out how money can be set aside with Groton’s B of H or another entity. Woodle plans to attend future B of H meeting to speak with them about the issue. Luening also volunteered.

GPAC members, Woodle, Luening and Bob Anderson (for Kaleta) briefed Selectboard on years activities. Woodle mentioned beaver dam blocking small bridge on Island Rd and need to remove so water can continue to flow. Explore possibility of lifting metal plate so DPW could use machine to clear blockage.

Duck Pond
Bob Anderson reviewed activity at Duck Pond with its aeration project. Utilized two types of bacteria.  SOLitude has done no measurements as yet. Possibly looking at CPC funding for cost of electricity to compressor. Remi talked briefly about forming a foundation to raise funds for Duck Pond’s projects. Duck Pond’s level is low as drought continues. As a result repairs needed on aerator hoses difficult to reach by boat. Compressor needs maintenance, running loud. Weeds seem to have been less this year.  On a positive note, wildlife was abundant. The use of bacteria is not expensive, but skepticism about whether conditions will allow it to work.
Lost Lake/Knops Pond-With town meeting approval, Woodle will go ahead and prepare RFP for whole lake treatment next spring.
Woodle asked for a motion for GPAC to sponsor a non-point source study funded by CPA funds for next year. Woodle motioned, Wheatley seconded, roll call vote was unanimous 5-0 to support.
Prest detailed choices for long term financing of weed treatments. Working with Town Manager. Haddad will support annual line item for purpose of spot treatments. Problem is raising monies every six to seven years for whole lake treatment. There needs to be some mechanism that costs be fair and equitable, not subsidized by few for whole lake community. Both Prest and Haddad agree that CPC is wrong about definition that this is a maintenance issue and will not fund again. Possible solutions:
Enterprise fund or CPA funds. Prest will discuss with Lawyer Anctil about issue of maintenance and CPA.
Steve Beard said his conservation comm has a line item for lake treatment.
Baddacook Pond-Luening said harvesting went well from August 10-28. Harvester required some maintenance but turnaround was quick. SOLitude billed for two more hours than performed and will reissue new invoice. Weeds were directly fed into dump truck from harvester and taken to transfer station.
Pond had water turnover at end of July which was unusual event. No known cause.
Adjournment- Prest motioned, Wheatley seconded, roll call vote 5-0.
Baddacook Pond
Adjournment: 
Submitted by

Alexander Woodle, Member


